
AGENDA:  TSC 1/6/14 

ITEM NO. 5: Consider request to establish NO PARKING along the north side of Steven 
Drive between Lawrence Avenue & Wellington Road. 

 
 Staff Report: 
 

1. Steven Drive is classified as a “local” street in a residential area is 
paved approximately 26 feet wide. 

2. Parking is currently permitted along both sides of Steven Drive. 
 

MINUTES:  TSC 1/6/14  

ITEM NO. 5: 
 
Consider request to establish NO PARKING along the north side of Steven Drive between 
Lawrence Avenue & Wellington Road. 
 
Woosley reviewed the information provided in the staff report and noted the receipt of an e-
mail opposing the request. 
 
Public Comment: 
 

Mitch Young, 3041 Steven Drive:  I would like to withdraw my request, but, I would like 
to consider no parking on the north side adjacent to Pamela Court and Lawrence 
Avenue; that would solve most of our problem. 
 
Aaron Weigel, 3046 Steven Drive:  I support having a safer neighborhood, but, I have 
concerns with eliminating parking all along the north side of the street because there is 
limited parking in the neighborhood; however, I would support no parking from Pamela 
west 50 feet on the north side and from Lawrence Avenue east 50 feet on the north 
side; I think it should include from Pamela east 50 feet too; that would still leave enough 
parking for the residents. 
 

Commission Discussion: 
 
 Commissioner Koprince:  It would be my preference to amend the request, get notice 
out to everyone affected and bring this back next month; we seem to have gotten astray from 
the original request. 
 
MOTION BY COMMISSIONER HARDEN, SECOND BY COMMISSIONER BOLEY, TO 
RECOMMEND ESTABLISHING NO PARKING ALONG BOTH SIDES OF STEVEN DRIVE 
FROM LAWRENCE AVENUE EAST 50 FEET AND NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 
STEVEN DRIVE FROM 50 FEET EAST OF PAMELA LANE TO 50 FEET WEST OF PAMELA 
LANE; THE MOTION CARRIED, 5-2 (Koprince and Russell; re-notification of the 
neighbors and not sure this will solve the stated problems).   
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From: Mitch Young  
Sent: Tuesday, December 10, 2013 8:42 AM 
To: Traffic Safety Commission 
Subject: Steven Dr 
 
I would like to request “No Parking on this side of the street” for Steven Dr from Lawrence Ave. to 
Wellington (or Pamela) on the North side.   I have spoke with each house from Lawrence Ave to Pamela 
and they all feel the same way.  A lot has to do with the high traffic before and after school.  If you 
observe during those hours you will watch car after car sit and wait since most of the time it is one way 
traffic.  My vehicle has been hit 2 different times in 3 years  ( or course in the last 18 months I no longer 
park on the north side) 
 

  
Mitch Young 
City of Lawrence, KS 
(785) 832-3450 
MLYOUNG@LAWRENCEKS.ORG 
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From: Anna Cienciala [mailto:annamaria@sunflower.com] 
Sent: Friday, January 03, 2014 12:08 PM 
To: Traffic Safety Commission 
Subject: re Steven Dr 
 

Dear Traffic Safety Commission, 
 

Thank you very much for sending me the agenda for Jan. 6, marking item 5. 
   
          I do not think it would be wise to establish NO Parking on the north side of 
Steven Dr. I fear this would increase the number of cars and their speed as they run 
between Wellington and Lawrence Ave. 
 
Best, 
Anna M. Cienciala 
3045 Steven Dr. 
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